
          March 2015 
Dear Faithful Praying Friends, 

Thanks to all who prayed for the trip down to Nukuoro.  Pastor Ray and I had a great time.  We were able to 
get a good place on the deck of the ship for our two day journey down.  The weather was good and I did not 
get seasick.  I am so grateful for the opportunity to see the island first hand. The chief and I visited and 
talked for about three hours, and he is excited about our arrival. The land to build our homes on is very 
spacious and has a beautiful view of the lagoon. The place that we will have the Bible Study is on the main 
islet, and there is easy access for the people. Please pray that we will be able to raise the funds for the rest 
of the building supplies and go down on the June ship. We are trusting God to supply from His abundance. 
Anyone interested in helping with this can send funds to World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions 
marked Jack Peeler Nukuoro Fund.   

Our prayers for the 9th grade teaching materials for Sheffy, Pastor Ray’s son, have been answered.  We were 
able to purchase the supplies at a lesser rate than we expected, so the remaining funds for that have been 
sent to the building fund.  God is meeting our needs, and we are careful to give Him the praise.     

We said goodbye to our friends, Nathan Fry and Ruth Ann Arthurs, last week.  Ruth Ann ministered 
alongside her husband, Dave, until his death in 2013.  She then stayed here, with the help of Nathan Fry, to 
keep the ministry going. She was replaced by the Eiben family and has now retired.  We will really miss 
her.  Pray for her transition back to the States and for the Eibens to get settled in here.  Also pray for 
Nathan, as he will be married in May.   

I have been helping out with various projects around Calvary Baptist Church and School.  I am on the 
regular preaching schedule for the English service and for chapel at school.  
I am also preaching in some of the other churches here.  Melinda ministers 
with the ladies and provides special music for church. We are staying busy 
as we get as much ready as possible for the move to Nukuoro.     

Praying for you all, 
Jack & Melinda 

Prayer Requests 

• Health and Strength 
• Wisdom in Preparation 
• Building Supplies and 

Shipping Funds


